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Events 
 
Approximately 95 registrants attended the final two Listening Events for 
2006 – 2007 in Aberystwyth and Worcester.  The 2007 – 2008 
programme started in April in Portsmouth and Folkestone with 
approximately 144 attendees.  Feedback from both sets of events was 
positive and evaluation reports for both have been included in these 
meeting papers for the Committee to note. Our next set of Listening 
events will take place in Dumfries and Lancaster on 10 and 12 July 
2007. 
 
The HPC exhibited at the Patient Information Forum in Hammersmith in 
February and the Managing Long Term Conditions conference in Telford 
in March – the audience at each was a mixture of GPs, patient 
representative groups, NHS PALs representatives, GP Practice 
Managers and District/Community Nurses.  Feedback on the usefulness 
of both exhibitions is mixed and evaluation reports have been included 
in these meeting papers for the Committee to note.  Our forthcoming 
programme includes Primary Care 2007 in May, the Institute of 
Biomedical Science Congress in September 2007 and NHS Employers 
in October 2007.       
 
Since the last report, the Department has given six talks across the UK 
to groups of students and registrants including University College 
London (speech and language therapists), University of Leicester 
(chiropodists/podiatrists) and The National Hospital for Neurology and 
Neurosurgery (registrants). During June we will be delivering a talk at 
Coventry University to physiotherapy students and speaking about CPD 
at the Annual BUPA conference.  
 
Internal Communications 
 
The recommendations from the audit have now been disseminated 
throughout the organisation and incorporated into the communications 
workplan.  Work will start shortly on the review of the intranet and 
planning for the All Employee AwayDay (18 May) is well advanced.      

Publications 
 
The tenth edition of our e-newsletter, HPC In Focus, was published on 
Friday 5 April. Since publication, nearly 800 people have downloaded 
this issue from the website. As standard, the newsletter is sent direct to 
over 3,000 email addresses - and this number continues to increase. 
The next edition will be published on Friday 1 June.   
 
The department continues to manage the publications process for 
departments, working on the Approvals and Monitoring, Fitness to 
Practise and Corporate annual reports, as well as the guidance on 
confidentiality (for consultation) and the consultation document for the 
standards of conduct, performance and ethics. The department has also 
supported the recent review of all application and renewal forms and 
accompanying guidance notes. The refresh of our visual identity is 
progressing well and will be reported as a separate item on the 
Committee agenda. The in-house production of an updated 'house style' 
(and supporting guidance documents) is nearing completion. This, along 
with a range of production process information, will form part of a new, 
dedicated 'Publications' section on the HPC intranet.  
 
The Department is also responding to approximately 6-10 requests per 
week for information. Recently there have been a lot of requests for car 
stickers. Around 70% of requests are for promotional materials such as 
these and the ‘Be safe be sure’ leaflets. Many registrants who request 
these express their desire to assist in the promotion of the HPC as well 
as their own registered status. We receive a significant number of 
requests from employers for car stickers and posters to distribute to 
employees. Approximately 25% of requests are from education 
providers for publications, such as the standards of proficiency and 
standards of conduct, performance and ethics, to distribute to students.  
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Media and Campaigns 
 
Since our last report we have issued three Fitness to Practise press 
releases on professionals who have been struck off or suspended.   
We have also issued press releases on the publication of our fees 
consultation key decisions document and the new speech and language 
therapist council member.   
 
Through March and April coverage has included nine pieces of FTP 
coverage in a range of print including The Daily Telegraph, The Daily 
Mail, South Wales Evening Post and Oldham Advertiser.  We have 
received eight pieces of coverage in professional journals including The 
Operating Theatre Journal, The Biomedical Scientist, Chiropody Review, 
Synergy News, Podiatry Now and the Journal of Podiatric Medicine.  
 
In addition to this, the department has responded to 18 press enquiries 
on a range of issues, mainly FTP.  Press releases can be viewed on the 
HPC website and the March and April monthly coverage reports 
together with some copies of articles are attached. 
 
We issued a press release in response to the Government’s White 
Paper on the future of healthcare regulation which was published on 21 
February.  As reported in the February Communications Committee we 
secured coverage in The Daily Telegraph and Marc carried out nine 
radio interviews which were broadcast across 24 local radio stations 
including the Midlands and Channel Islands.  
  
We have appointed a press agency to work with us on a media 
programme for the year and are in the process of appointing an 
advertising and design agency to support our public facing 
communications. Plans for this work will be more fully reported at the 
next committee meeting.      
 
 

Web 
 
‘Phase 2’ of the website development continues.  This work will involve 
improvements to the usability of the website, including enhanced search 
and display facilities and a slight restructure to the navigation to make 
the education and FTP information more accessible.  The content 
management system is also being improved which will benefit website 
administrators.  The hpc-uk.org site is receiving approximately 70,000 
hits per month and the Web Manager is currently working on the 
production of regular statistical information which can be used for 
reporting and planning purposes. This will be reported as a separate 
item on the Committee agenda.     
   
 
Public Affairs and Stakeholder Communications 
 
Anna van der Gaag and Christine Farrell represented the HPC at the 
April meeting of the Joint UK Health and Social Care Regulators PPI 
Group and Christine Farrell presented on the “International context of 
PPI in the education and training of health professionals” at the group’s 
recent “Involving service users in the accreditation of education 
providers” seminar which was the second in the series on sharing 
experience and good practice in patient and public involvement for the 
regulatory sector  Reports are included in the meeting papers for the 
Committee to note.   
 
Staffing 
 
We anticipate the new Public Affairs Manager to start on 16th May 2007.  
The team recently attended an awayday which was facilitiated by GB 
Training.  The aim was to explore preferred communication styles and 
team roles (Belbin).  We also put theory into practice and spent a day 
creating a sensory garden for a respite home for disabled children.  The 
feedback has been very good and all team members felt it was 
worthwhile and an opportunity to reinforce our team working and values.   
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